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403.	Mrs K Jooste (DA) to ask the Minister of Social Development:
What has been the compliance rate of non-profit organisations with the Non-Profit Organisation Act, Act 71 of 1997, (a) in the (i) 2011-12, (ii) 2012-13, (iii) 2013-14, (iv) 2014-15 and (v) 2015-16 financial years and (b) since 1 April 2016?	NW456E

Reply: 

(a)
i. 30.7%
ii. [bookmark: _GoBack]31.7%
iii. 21.6%
iv. 22.2%
v. 24.6%
      
(b) 14.3%

Upon realization that NPO noncompliance rate has been incremental over the past years, the department has employed the following intervention approaches:

· Introduced a text message system to communicate efficiently to the NPOs and constantly reminding them of the outstanding reports and compliance status

· Conducted NPO Roadshows to over 200 local municipalities in the past two financial years (2014/2015 and 2015/2016). This initiate has enabled us to go to different communities and assist NPOs in submitting the required reports. 

· The department has intensified its capacity building programme, training over 3000 organisations per annum on compliance. 

· In all Ministerial and outreach programmes of the department, all NPO services have been and continue to be visible as part of mitigating the noncompliance status. 

· At the center of the exorbitant noncompliance rate is the legislation (Non-Profit Organisation Act, Act 71 of 1997) governing the NPO sector. The department’s position is that the legislation needs to be subjected to a thorough review process, taking into consideration the current and evolving country dynamics. The department is therefore in its final phase of the mentioned review assessment, and it is envisaged that the final amended legislation should be able to eliminate the structural challenges which contribute to the increasing NPO noncompliance. 


The impact of the above stated interventions, will go a long way in reducing high noncompliance statistics. It is the same reason why the department has institutionalized the mention programmes, to sustain the NPO compliance campaign in the next coming years. 
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